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                   SCCA Minutes of meeting held at the Elks Lodge
    @ the NWTF EVENT on February 25, 2016.
                           Dave Wood, SCCA Vice President called the meeting to order at 5:00 with the pledge
     of allegiance with 10 in attendance. Clubs represented were Middleburgh Rod & Gun, Long
            Path North Hiking, NWTF Schoharie County Ridge Runners, Trout Unlimited, West Fulton Rod
 & Gun, Middleburgh Ridge Runners Snowmobile Club, Schoharie County Whitetails Unlimited, Cave Country Riders, along with a couple of students representing the TWS and AFS clubs at SUNY Cobleskill.  Jan – Feb minutes were approved with a motion from John Hornauer, seconded by Doug Handy. The treasurer’s report for February was approved with a motion from Dave Hendricks, seconded by Carl Stefanik. Ice Fishing derbies were all cancelled @ Franklin Valie south of Middleburgh, but the ice derby on Feb 20th at Bear Gulch Lake, sponsored by Richmondville Fish & Game Club did happen.  There were close to 30 registrations. Several fish were caught and prizes were handed out along with trophies. 

We still have two other SUNY Cobleskill students who have been approved for the scholarship but still need to do their presentations.  Edward Perri & Samantha Carey will do their presentations this coming semester.  We also have two new applications which are being reviewed by the Scholarship Board. Lyndon Watkins/Warren Chaney turned in an application on a project on white suckers in the Cobleskill Creek and Nicholas Sanges whose project involves collecting walleye scales from spawning tributaries in Shadow Brook on Otsego Lake.   
Doug Handy and Dave Wood picked up the two, 12 foot Pelican (blue) Kayaks for this coming summer’s raffle from the Gloversville Running Store in Gloversville. The membership is still getting prices for the Camo T-Shirts which will be sold @ 15.00 with SCCA logo on the front pocket and big LOGO on the back. Carl Stefanik is almost finished with the update of the 2016 SCCA Activity book. The membership approved the purchase of 4 season passes for the fair booth. SCCA donated $300 to three students going to Los Vegas.   
SCCA has approved the sponsor of two youths for NYSDEC Camp.  Adam Bortelle & Kyle Bortelle are both registered for camp this summer. SCCA pays 50% after registration and the other 50% after proof of attending. Total cost per youth is $350 each.  A check was mailed out for the first half this past month. 
  SCCA Dues are due January 2016. Club Association dues are $30 annually. Each club officer and delegate receives a SCCA Newsletter monthly by mail or e-mail. Individual dues are $10 annually. Please send in dues for 2016. We also need our individual members to send in their dues. This helps to cover the cost of the envelopes, labels, postage, paper, and ink for the newsletters which are mailed out each month and SCCA internet web site. We mail out close to 140 letters each month and send out e-mails to over 250 individuals each month. Send dues to SCCA  P.O. Box 325 Central Bridge, NY 12035. 
Region 4 - New York Fish & Wildlife Management Board: Chairman Harold Palmer introduced Marlin Henry as the new NYS DEC Natural Resources secretary who has consented to act as recording secretary. Peter Innes, Natural Resources Supervisor- There is a new Bureau Chief for Wildlife Joe Racette. Permission has been given to hire a new Regional Wildlife Manager; canvassing and interviews will be conducted in the next few weeks. The weather has not been cooperative for the turkey study, however, the effort continues; the toms have been driving the hens away. Scott Van Ardsdale caught four golden eagles and released them in Delaware County with GPS transmitters in partnership with West Virginia University Audubon study. DEC will close on several land acquisitions this year with money from the Environmental Protection Fund. Regional Director Keith Goertz, Environmental Conservation Officers, Forest Rangers and other staff are involved with the Hoosick Falls water crisis. A new ECO (Liza) will fill Jim Hayes position in Columbia and Rensselaer Counties during his extended medical leave. The academy for ECO’s and Forest Rangers began on February 29th; new ECO’s and Rangers should be coming on staff by the end of summer. It was noted that generally, DEC lands in the forest preserve are required to pay full taxes. State Reforestation areas pay all taxes except County. WMA’s and Unique areas pay no taxes (with some exceptions; i.e.: Berlin, Morris, Stephentown). Peter was asked to bring figures to the next meeting. Each town may grieve/challenge assessments. Additional stocking is not proposed with the extra Environmental Protection Funds. Costs prohibit solar-powered restrooms at Looking Glass; portable toilets will be contracted. Two projects at Looking Glass Pond have been completed; ribbon-cutting ceremony will be this spring. Work at Colgate Lake was completed recently. Work at Kaaterskill Falls in Greene County will continue in May with the construction of a pedestrian bridge above falls. Columbia County Hand Hollow State Forest requires a fishing access pier and trail to parking lot. Upper Susquehanna will be completed upon the installation of the docks. Permits for Thompson’s Lake are under review; the Stamford crew will be responsible for increasing parking, building a retaining wall and improving the launch. It was noted that the floating dock on Fly Pond has turned sideways and requires repair. The new acquisition at Vosburgh Swamp in Greene County will offer the disabled access to hunting. New Region 4 representative to the Conservation Fund Advisory Board is Tom Williams, who requested a meeting with Peter and the Regional Director. Tom is active with the Wounded Veterans from Hudson and open to increased participation. He aspires to get to know members and affiliate with clubs at the next meeting.

Chris Van Maaren, Region 4 Fisheries Manager- Looking Glass will be stocked with legal-size bass when the water warms. Mike Clark will work with SCCA outreach event there on the free fishing weekend in June. Pathology analysis would be required to transfer stock to Thatcher Park pond; DEC must abide by their own regulations. Chris met with a Cornell Cooperative representative as part of the team responsible for DEC Fisheries management assistance with stocking regarding the fate of stock trout to produce a catch rate of one-half fish per hour; however, the methodology failed; assistance is required to move forward. The Otsego Lake whitefish restoration plan reported zero reefs this winter, spawning habitat for lake trout and sedimentation issues. SUNY Cobleskill conducted an egg take with 60,000 fragile eggs taken for fall stocking.

DEC will stock walleye at East Sidney and Lake Taghkanic with an 18”, three per day proposal. Maintenance walleye stocking is conducted for Canadarago Lake, Snyder’s Lake and Schoharie Reservoir every other year. Sportsmen have shown an interest in stocking tiger muskie at Canadarago. Surplus 8-9” rainbow trout were stocked in Thompson Lake last fall with some found in tributaries. Improvements were made to the launch in conjunction with the Town; proposal to change cooperative agreement to increase horsepower limitation from 15 to 35. There has been no luck the past few years with the ice fishing outreach due to marginal ice quality. Although the event was moved from Glimmer Glass to Canadarago, the edges were questionable; there were only 15 participants. Limiting features include no access to good parking; fishing at the access point is not the best spot.

Hatchery update: Central Office stocking policies at 100%; brown trout yearlings at 86%; domestic brook trout down to 80%. Chris asked to be notified of specific interest in particular fish. Blenheim/Gilboa is active in re-licensing and requesting ideas for recreational improvement mitigation. The Wildlife Task Force meeting in January asked for suggestions regarding the boat launch; the grounds/gates are over from dusk-dawn at Minekill for archery/crossbow hunting for turkeys, and several bucks were taken on Power Authority land last fall. The proposed ramp for a handicapped access walking bridge is a tricky engineering feat that requires research and coordinated funding.

It was noted that Greg Warner/Summit reported that DEC would re-stock walleyes after draining Bear Gulch ten years ago; Chris will look into it. He was also asked if land could be acquired for a decent parking lot for lake access. Chris related, as president of NY Chapter of American Fisheries Society in Cooperstown, that Mark Cornwell is the president-elect who intends to actively recruit professionals.

Fisheries has been promised three 80% seasonal employees to assist with the tailwater recruitment study on the western section of the Delaware, report on variations in wild brown trout fishery, conduct analysis of variables contributing to spawning success year-to-year, and check sedimentation issues based on flow/release policies.

The State-wide angler survey, due in 2017 (every ten years), is typically contracted out to Cornell; however, this year, it will be up for bid. They will try to work with email addresses from licensing system and, possibly, alternate methods.

Water surveys will be conducted at West Branch/Otsego, Jansen Kill, Oaks Creek, Cannonsville Reservoir, Bush Kill, Tremper Kill, Fall Clove, Plattekill, Batavia Kill, Brook Trout and Butternut; data loggers in Quacken Kill, Copake Lake, Burden Lake, Wilbur Lake, Catskill Creek for bass, Canadarago, East Sidney to see if the walleye are catchable, Schaghticoke Reservoir and Susquehanna River. Chris will consult with the Department of Health to ascertain if the Hoosick Falls drinking water contaminated the fish and follow-up by email.

DEC has an agreement with the Town regarding the Cobleskill parking area this year.

Several years ago, tiger muskies in North Lake were hard to catch; 800 were stocked last year. Chris explained that hatchery-trained fish go to the top for food and are picked off by predators. Disease-resistant brown trout did not persist after stocking; wild genetics will be re-introduced to hatchery females in system to bring back wild characteristics. It was reported that fishermen in Butternut were happy about the nice size fish in July and August.

In response to Board Member’s question, there is no money specifically for Region 4 from the Pitman Act for spraying boats, aquatic invasive species management plan, or washing stations within the State and is typically handled through non-profit partnerships. Lake George Association Members contribute private money and lake stewards’ environmental fund. The dramatic increase in funding is being used for land acquisition. It was noted that Basswood Pond needs handicapped repair; there has been no progress in opening the Alcove.

Peter Innes advised that the Bureau of Wildlife uses Pitman Robinson money to fund construction/maintenance staff and four seasonal technicians in Wildlife management areas. Catskill Creek/Town of Cairo project is not working out; will consult with Dennis re status.

Paul Lenz/NYC DEP – Updates: State-wide opened 28,000 acres of additional land; 130,000 acres open to public; over half is for public access without DEC permits. Goodyear recreation boating program used over 1,400 kayaks/canoes; 683 private rentals from private companies. Opened new launch area at Pakatakan, Miller Hollow– SW Reservoir; pilot at Cannonsville extended another year; shoreline sampling for invasives; only found rusty crawfish; 34 NYS Guides in system: survey fishing, hunting, trapping; 400 DMAP tags issued for Regions 3 and 4; new West Settlement area in Middletown. Family fishing day with/DEC was attended by 300 people. Conesville Rod and Gun Club’s annual youth pheasant hunt was successful. 350 volunteers from NY-NJ Trail Conference participated in reservoir clean-up; will reroute long path away from road. DEP proposes a floating dock for universal access on Shokan or Rondout; possibly expand to Schoharie in the future. Interactive GIS website is not yet live for mapping of city land; offers good hunting for deer, turkey, rabbits and grouse. National Geographic trail map available at LL Bean. Board Members requested “public fishing permitted” signs at two areas on Batavia Kill at Route 23; gate must be moved to stock. Chris will check with Towns.

Harley advised that the Fire Tower Trail is accessible but the status hasn’t changed; he suggested moving forward toward agreement with the Town. DEP will give up rights to Town; lower rungs are in storage at Bear Spring.

The Chairman advised that the Minutes are transmitted via email unless otherwise requested. The meeting dates for 2016 are as follows: April 27, June 22, September 28 and November 16, 2016.

Randy Davidson made a motion to approve the Minutes of the November 18, 2015 meeting; second by Dave Wood. All were in favor; none opposed. So carried.

The Chairman requested that each County submit several proposals for habitat improvement or access to have on file to give to DEC. Harley submitted a proposal for Aikens Marsh in Delaware County; two were received from Otsego County: one for a boat launch parking area in Schenevus or Schroon Lake, and a boat launch on Otsego Lake. Send email to Chair or call with at least a paragraph. Access to the pond off I-88 would cost millions.

Marlin will update the FMWB master list; Peter has the criteria. The individual counties provide member information.

Representatives for Schoharie County are Dave Simkins – Legislator, Dave Wood – Land Owner, John Hornauer – Alternate Land Owner, Carl Stefanik – Sportsman, Ray Zeh – Alternate Sportsman representatives. Next meeting April 27th @ Middleburgh (Rod & Gun or Pasta/Grill)  
NYS DEC: Gun & Archery courses are available on line registrations for Middleburgh Rod & Gun Club, Jefferson Fire House & Guan-Ho-Ha during the months of March & April. All registrations require that the Homework 50 question test, must be taken and passed before they can enter the hands on classes. It is available on the NYS DEC Website.    
NYPA Wildlife Task Force: Next meeting will be held on May 23rd @10:30 AM.    

 (SCOPE) Shooters’ Committee On Political Education:  The next Schoharie County Scope Chapter meeting will be held on April 21st @ the Middleburgh Rod & Gun Club@ 7 PM. Elections were held in March. New officers are Chairman -Russ Case, Secretary – Jim Beersen and Jerry Olsen – Treasury. We have scheduled an Event in Middleburgh on May 7th from 11AM to 3PM. There will be several guest speakers. More information in next month’s SCCA newsletter.   Check your membership at www.scopeny.org. For the next two months Life Membership cost is at 50% $300 vs $600.  Contact information is Stephen J. Aldstadt, President of the NYS SCOPE Chapter – SAldstadt@SCOPEny.org 716-846-5448.  

Friends at Minekill & Shaul’s Park: The Park is now open after 5:00 or dark. It is free to enter with use of pool for this coming summer. Pavilion& tent rental available. New 40’ walk bridge with waterfall view, part of Long Path Trail.. Friends of Minekill and Max V. Shaul State Park supports the operations of the parks by increasing public awareness of the Park facilities, promoting educational programs that encourage the protection and conservation of natural resources, and providing outdoor recreational activities for all visitors. Information for event please call 800-724-0309.   
West Fulton Snowmobile Club: Meetings are held at the West Fulton Firehouse on the 1st Wednesday of the month @ 7:00PM. For more information call President Aaron Hamm @ 827-6881. 
Cave Country Riders Inc.: Snowmobile Club - Meetings are held at the Eagles on Legion Drive in Cobleskill, the 2nd Thursday of every month @ 7:00 pm. From October - March. POC is Terry Bradt 518-234-7331.  

Jeep Club: Meetings are 7:30pm on the second Thursday of every month, summer meetings at the Club property, and winter meetings at Stella Motors in Cobleskill. POC: Terry Keller - 234-3004. 
Middleburgh Ridge Runner’s Snowmobile Club: Meetings are held on 2nd Wednesday from Oct – April. @ Pasta Grill in Middleburgh. For more information call 518-285-6473 or 518-295-8554.

Schoharie County Pistol League: League is winding down 3/31/16. POC – Dick Shaul 528-827-4687, Jim Hilt 607-538-9603, and Hank Mulbury 518-296-8492. Shooters welcome. There are four teams, shooting at three different clubs. 
Summit Sno Riders: Meetings are 6 pm first Monday of the month (September thru April) at the Summit Conservation Club at the end of Bear Gulch Rd. (109 Club Road) in Summit.  See www.summitsnoriders.com.  518-287-1961. 
Coby Fish & Game Club:  The next club meeting will be scheduled and advertised in the SCCA newsletter. The club is planning on stocking $600 worth of tiger trout in the Cobleskill Holding Pond during the month of each May. 
Conesville Rod & Gun Club:  Meetings are held at the old Conesville Fire house. To be a member you must live in the town of Conesville. POC - call Dewey Irving @ 607-588-6978.  
SUNY Cobleskill College; NWTF - Birds Brew Event will be held on 2/15/16 POC is Delicia 315-576-6665. There will be a silent auction and several gun raffles.  6 PM – 9 PM $35.00 per person held at the Elks Lodge in Cobleskill. Student’s Chapter, Ducks Unlimited Banquet @ Bouck’s Hall – April 20th.  Students have a Bass Fishing Team this year.    
Schoharie County Ridge Runners (NWTF) –The next NWTF Banquet will be held at the Settles Hill Banquets & Events, Settles Hill Rd. Altamont on April 8th @4:30 PM. Cost is $35.00 or $135.00 Early Bird Special includes $300 worth of raffle tickets. April 1st. is cutoff for Early Bird. For more information contact Dave Hendrick, phone: (518) 657-1787 or Liz & Don Reinhart 518-673-3965.  Mail checks to Liz Reinhart 256 Melick Rd. Canajoharie, N.Y. 13317.  
 Summit Conservation Club: Club meetings are held on the second Monday @ 6 PM of each month.  Breakfast is starting up again. 1st Sunday of each month – Feb., March, April 8AM -12 noon. Stuffed Pizza will be served starting the third weekend of each month – Feb, Mar, April (Saturdays 12 noon – 7PM and Sundays 12 noon – 4 PM).  Summit Conservation Club, 109 Club Road, Summit NY, 12175 - #518-287-1341.      

Schoharie Valley Trappers: Another trapper class will be held in the spring at the Middleburgh Rod & Gun Club. Check NYS DEC Website for information POC is Kenny Hellijas: klhellijas@hotmail.com  518-234-3715  

Richmondville Fish & Game Club: Monthly meetings are the first Monday of each month at either the Richmondville Municipal Building or club property located on High View Rd.   
Schoharie Co. Chapter of Trout Unlimited: The college club is meeting on the second Monday of each month in the new building, Center for Agricultural Resource, room 002.  Clear Water Chapter meetings held 3rd Monday of each month at the Albany Ramada located on Watervliet Ave. Ext. off Exit 5 of I-90 (Everett Road). Save the date! April 9th, 2016 is the Clearwater TU Annual Angling Flea Market at the Ramada Plaza Hotel just off Everett Rd. Make plans now to attend. On sale: books on angling, hunting, fly tying, fishing; fly tying vises, tools and material; vintage lures and rods and reels, modern custom made graphite and bamboo rods. If it has to do with fishing it will probably be on hand. Three dollar general admittance, children 16 and under free. Tables are available at the usual rate of $20 while additional tables can be added at $15 each. We also ask a 10 percent of sales donation. Contact Bob Mead at 518-399-9000 or email at rmead1@nycap.rr.com to reserve your table. 
Whitetails Unlimited: The next meeting will be in April 2016 at Earl Berg’s house on Cripplebush Rd. for accepting nominations for new officers. The Schoharie County Chapter of Whitetails Unlimited has donated another 50 Caliber Black Powder Rifle to SCCA for their 2016 Kayak Raffle held at the end of the Schoharie County Fair in Cobleskill. The date has been booked for September 25, 2016 for this fall’s banquet held at The Inn (the old Best Western) in Cobleskill.          
Long Path North Hiking Club: Next meeting on March 10th, 2016 @ 6 PM Schoharie Library. All dues are due for 2016. There are two lean-tos which need roof repairs on the Schoharie County loop. Here is a schedule for hikes this spring. Apr 16th Leaders Choice – POC Dan; Apr 30th  The new Bozen Kill Preserve, 2 miles – POC Mark; May 11th Highway Clean-up – POC Harold Guest @ 827-5995; May 28th LP Section 31, Patria State Forest, 3.5 miles – POC Don Allard. Hiking leaders are as followed: Carol & Mark Traver 518-295-8039 or Clarence Putman 607-538-9569, Marilyn Miles 518-768-2870, Dan Kwaitkowski 827-8377, George Spohn 518-505-7097, Steve Babbitt 518-295-8535, Don Allard 518-577-7741. Send dues to LPNHC % Cherie Clapper P.O. Box 200 West Fulton, New York 12194.  
Middleburgh Rod & Gun Club: Two new members voted in and ten read for next month. There were 28 in attendance at the March meeting. Joe Moore, 827-4482 POC - club calendar for reservations (Use of clubhouse). Ted Schreieck is POC for the application for a DEC Grant of the $15,000.00 addition on to the archery building 20’ x 20’ was submitted and primary approval was received this past week. This addition will allow 30 yard indoor shooting.   Youth archery is having their tournament and banquet this month. Trophies and tee shirts will be handed out to all shooters. Club is accepting bids for next year’s mowing. Tom Fernandez won the Savage Axis .243 Cal Camo Rifle which Fred Benninger sold the 100 squares each $10 each to cover the cost of the 75 chairs, already purchased. Scholarship applications are available for the Middleburgh Central School senior and the 2016 graduate of a member of the club. See Pete DeBartolo for applications. Eddy Eagle program will be offered on 4/2/16 @ the club. Pete DeBartolo is the POC. Welcome aboard to our new Secretary, Kim Maley. The club’s annual fish derby will be held on May 21st 11AM to 2PM, Registration begins @10AM. Prizes for all kids.                             
West Fulton Rod & Gun Club: Meetings are held on the first Tuesday of each month @ 7PM. The next meeting is April 5th. The Club’s motto is “Put Back More Than You Take“. This motto continues because of the strong membership & support of local businesses. 
SCCA website address is http://www.schoharie-conservation.org/ Anyone with information for the SCCA newsletter can send it to my e-mail address. mzeh4@nycap.rr.com. 

 The next SCCA (Schoharie County Conservation Association) meeting will be held on March 24 @ 7:00 PM to be held at the Curtis Mott building at SUNY Cobleskill.  [image: image1][image: image2][image: image3]
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